Sgt. D. E. Blair, Hq. 1289th Engr. C. Bn., Camp Maxey, Texas.

Dear Don:

Congratulations on your promotion, Don. We are proud of the fine work that you are doing, and glad to have your new address for our Jayhawk Rebounds mailing list. A number of our boys are in Texas, and although Texas is a large state, you may run into each other occasionally.

I have on my desk a letter from Schhelly, who is at Hondo, Texas, and he is still hoping that he can return to school in September, 1945. We hope so, too.

Yes, I remember Tom Porter who was in some of my classes last summer. I hope he is getting along splendidly at Midshipman's School at Columbia.

We are starting some basketball for the boys next week. A number of the 17-year-olds who have enrolled in the summer semester are anxious for some practice, and we want to give them every opportunity to play. Henry Shenk will begin summer football practice in August. At the present time he and Reg Strait are on a two-weeks' fishing trip in Colorado - the first vacation they have had in over a year. Dean, Elmer and the rest of us are carrying on.

With best wishes to you, Don, I sm

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.